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HIKING

July 29-July 1, Saturday through Mon-
day. Sten River Trail, lower Stien
Wilderness area near Lytton, British
Columbia; Stein River topo 92-1/5.
Approximately 30 miles round trip,
1500’ gain. Joint trip with Mountain-
eer Photo Group and Sierra Clubof W.
Canada. Backpack along wild, pris-
tine Stein River from near confluence
with the Fraser to Cottonwood Creck.
Largest wilderness watersheds in SW
B.C. with one of the largest virgin
forest ecosystems in south B.C. Mag-
nificent scenery— waterfalls, white-
water, ancient forests, lush rock gar-
dens wildlife and pictographs. Bears
(Black and Grizzley) are abundant, but
present no threat to the careful hiker.
103 Hikes in SW B.C., p. 176.

For more information contact leader,
Linda Moore at 1-347-7650 or 764-
5056.

CHANGES
Evergreen Mountain changed to

Talapus Lake or Pratt Lake. Leader:
Dolores Wagner 568-3828.

CLUB HOUSE
During February, 1991 Larry Longley
invited various members to serve on a
Club House Feasibility Study Com-
mittce. This Committee has Forest
Clark as Chairman, Dennis Miller as
Vice-Chairman and George Swan as

Reporting Secretary.

This twelve-person committee has met
three times. The purpose of this
Committee is to evaluate the needs of
our members with regard to the possi-
bility of having our own clubhouse.

The Committee has identified a num-
ber of areas of concem, including the
following:

Our Branch is steadily increasing
its membership.

A stand alone facility does not
appear possible because of the expense
involved in operating it.

Thereisgeneral agreementamong
the members of this Committce on the
need to share a facility, possibly with
other groups interested in outdoor
recreation. This raises the major con-
cern - What type of facility would best
serve the necds of our members?

There is a master plan at the Ever-
ett Parks and Recreation Department
that identifies user needs and facilities
available to them.

Also the Club House Feasibility Study
Committee welcomes all Evereit
Branch Members to attend its meet-
ings. The committee is seeking inter-
ested individuals who would like to
give a hand with our study. Those
interested may contact Forrest at 487-
3461.

JUNE’S PROGRAM

The slide program for June is entitled
“Kenya Safari.” Margo Young, asemi
professional photographer, spent a
month in Kenya visiting six different
wildlife preserves, including Moasai
Mara and Samburu. The show will
focus on on wildlife, the culture of the
native people and the preservation ac-
tivities being implemented. Margo
will share with us some of the tragedies
and triumphs of the preservationmove-
ment. You will se¢ slides of Rhino’s,
elephants, lions and all the other ani-
mals native to the area, as well as some
interesting and beautiful landscapes.

Margo has presented this show to sev-
eral area groups, schools and has had
many of her works published locally.
Margohasalsoinstructed travel classes
at the Washington Vo-tech school.

SCRAMBLE TRIPS
These Scramble trips are available in
June, but didn’t make the deadline for
publication in the bulletin.

June 8, Saturday -_Jumbo Mtn.
5840’ (S-3) (USGS /GT Silverton) 6
miles, 4200’ gain. Counts for Darring-
ton Peak Pin Group. Leader: Jerry
Thompson - 653-7390

June 19, Wednesday - Tamanos
Mm. 6790’ (S-2) (USGS / GT Mt
Rainier East) 7.5 miles, 3000’ gain.
Enjoyable peak in Mt Rainier National
Park. Good mountain goat area. Leader
Paul Wiseman, 1-352-1268. Sign up
after May 28 only.



Attention: Basic Nordic
Students

Applications for graduation will be due
September 1, but why wait till then?

To Graduate, you must have:

1. Attended all lectures.

2. Completed both field trips.

3. Completed 1 Basic Nordic tour.

4. Been or became a member of
the Mountaineers.

To apply, send a note to Beth Seacord-
Case, 16304 25th Place NE, Seattle
98155. Include statement that you have
completed the above, including date,
destination, and leader of at least one
tour you completed.

Certificates will be presented at the
Everett Mountaineers banquet in the
fall.

Questions? Call Beth at 365-8042.
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